Welcome to the latest edition of my newsletter.
The following information is what I have received whilst on foot patrol over the last month & from my latest drop in surgeries.
STARCROSS
A driver involved in an accident on Wednesday 7th January in the morning at 7.30am. They was at the roundabout at the end of the Dawlish road turning right in the middle lane towards the swing-bridge on bridge road, when a car went into the back of them causing considerable damage, the other driver drove off without leaving their details. It was dark and raining and they were shocked, so did not manage to get any details. If anyone saw anything please contact me direct. They was driving a silver Peugeot 207 estate. 
Recently it was reported to me that a group of three boys aged about 7 to 11 years, all dressed in dark clothing, no road safety sew on etc, were playing in middle of New Road, walking from Generals Lane area towards Brick Lane and School in Starcross. One was wearing a red and white stripy top.
One was on a scooter and another was weaving in and out of the road waving a stick. It was pitch black, and any car or vehicle going too fast (which apparently they often do) could have killed one of them. They appeared to deliberately walk in middle of road really slowly, trying to antagonise drivers by holding them up. 

A few days earlier this same group of lads (one on bike, one on scooter and one waving a piece of twig) was doing exactly the same thing to cars during daylight about 3:30pm in afternoon on Saturday, deliberately playing chicken on the bend past the school.

The reporting person was very concerned for their safety, but had a driver hit them it would be a double tragedy (they feel that the poor driver would have been at fault, even though they were deliberately pushing their luck) and the parents may have been left with a child with serious injuries all disabilities.

Could parents please talk to their children about the importance of road safety?
A local Starcross cat owner has noticed that their cat has been disappearing for several days at a time & returning in a distressed state & appeared to be covered in some kind of soot.

The owner asks could you please not encourage cats into their home, especially if they don't have a cat flap.  If they know a cat visits their home, then don't feed it and if they have an open fire / range / hearth or wood burner, takes steps to ensure a cat cannot explore the flue.to be deliberately walked in middle of road really slowly, trying to antagonise drivers & holding them up.
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There appears to be an increase of dog fowling in the area, especially near the school.The local dog warden has been informed, and shall be on the look out for anyone not cleaning up after their dog. Remember, this is a finable offence!

DAWLISH WARREN
On Friday 16th January a report was received regarding two motorbikes seen racing around the inner car park. I am pleased to report that the riders where identified, and one of the bikes seized for motoring offences. 
GENERAL NEWS

Seat belts save lives 
This month, Police will be educating road users about seat belts and encourage people to adopt safe driving habits, to help reduce the number of incidents on the region’s roads. 

Failing to wear a seat belt is one of the primary contributors to sustaining injury in a collision within Devon and Cornwall. 

Police will be out and about on the roads enforcing the law on wearing a seat belt. It is important that not only the driver but every passenger in a vehicle uses a seat belt when and where required. 

Research indicates that you are twice as likely to die in a collision if you are not wearing a seat belt. A rear seat passenger thrown forward at 30mph will hit the driver with the same force as a charging rhino. 

PC Rob Harvey, said: “It’s a simple thing but you would be surprised how motorists forget to wear seat belt. 

“It can be the difference between life and death in a road traffic collision. Even if you are travelling for a very short journey you should never take the risk. Ensure both the driver and passengers are always wearing their seat belts.”
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SURGERY DATES

There will be no surgeries during March & April, so the next surgery will be on Saturday 31st May 2014 at the Westbank Charity Shop, The Strand, STARCROSS at 10am, Dolphin Inn in KENTON at Noon and Sainsburys Shutterton Bridge DAWLISH at 2pm.

Deborah Sleeman Police Community Support Officer 30387

Dawlish Warren, Starcross, Kenton, Mamhead Ashcombe & Powderham

Tel: 08456 567705

E-mail: deborah.sleeman@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk

General Enquiries: 101
You can also find me on Facebook under:  Dawlish Neighbourhood Police

